
2024 ANNUAL MEETING OF CHRIST CHURCH
Sunday, November 24, 2024

Dear people of Christ Church, 
    It has been a privilege and honor to serve as Senior Warden this 
past year. It’s been a great year in the life of Christ Church, and I am 
so thankful for this church family and the many opportunities to 
serve the Lord.
    We entered 2024 with a healthy budget and have continued to be 
in good shape throughout the year. We appre-
ciate the leadership and guidance that Paul 
and Suzanne provide for our parishioners. 
Lisa Kirby ends our Sunday service with such 
enthusiasm each week. What a great reminder 
to go and serve the Lord. 
    Jimi offered many opportunities through-
out the year to learn more about our new 
communication tool, Realm, and its many 
functions. She is very knowledgeable and 
helpful in this, as well as all the areas of 
Christ Church. Paige Litfin and Liz Coble did a wonderful job 
helping out with Christian Formation. We were fortunate to bring 
Hannah Hutchens on board this past summer. She has been a great 
addition to our staff and the youth program. I would like to give a 
big thank you to Cindy, Betsy, and Sarah. They have all been helpful 
and willing to work with me as the year progressed. 
    Our building and grounds have seen many updates and improve-
ments over the past year. We have a new cooling tower, the Carillon 
is working, and we have several committees in place to maintain our 
beautiful building and grounds.    

    One of the highlights during this past year was going to Taylor 
and Boody to witness the organ’s construction process. To see the 
work and craftsmanship that went into the building of the organ was 
truly amazing. 
    Then, the day we had waited so long for finally arrived. The sight 
of the truck rolling up and so many parishioners bringing in box 

after box was awesome. The church was filled 
with boxes that contained our new organ. 
What a sight to behold! After several weeks 
of watching the Taylor and Boody profession-
als rebuild the organ and finish the voicing, 
we were treated to its beautiful music.  The 
organ dedication and concert was the icing 
on the cake. It was very much worth the wait. 
Our very gifted Jacqueline Nappi plays Opus 
85 remarkably. We are so fortunate to have 
such a talented organist. Her music lifts our 

souls each Sunday. 
    The pumpkin patch was a tremendous success. We beat our pre-
vious record in sales. The volunteer appreciation reception was very 
well attended and we are so grateful to all volunteers for their work 
in our church and community. 
    I’d like to say a big thank you to my fellow outgoing vestry 
members, Tony, Susan, and Rebecca. Thanks to all the vestry for the 
leadership they bring to Christ Church. I am truly blessed to be a 
part of this wonderful church family!

-- Phyllis Fox, Senior Warden

From the Rector        

    As we believe God is always doing a new thing, this year’s Annual Meeting will look and feel a little different that ones in the past. 
We thought it was important for the parish to hear from the leaders of the various Commissions. So instead of our whole meeting 
being about finances, it will be about the work that the people of Christ Church are doing here at Pollock & Middle Streets and in our 
community. As you listen, I hope you’ll hear how active God is through each of us and how so many people are the hands, feet, and 
voice of Jesus!
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TREASURER’S REPORT
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CONSOLIDATED FUND ACTIVITY REPORT
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VESTRY AND STAFF INFORMATION
CHRIST CHURCH

252.633.2109     www.christchurchnewbern.com
PO Box 1246   New Bern, NC 28563

320 Pollock Street   New Bern, NC 28560

CHRIST CHURCH VESTRY 
Term - 2024: Tony Embrey, Phyllis Fox (Senior Warden),                                       

Rebecca Buchanan Leahy, Susan Moffat-Thomas 
Term - 2025: Randy Bogle ( Junior Warden),

Stephanie Bratton, Holly Lippitt,                                                                               
Kim Huddle (Clerk)

Term - 2026: Laura Overman, Elmer Praul,                                                             
Wayne Rowe, Graham Underhill

CLERGY AND STAFF
The Rev. H. Paul Canady III, Rector

paulcanady@christchurchnewbern.com

The Rev. Suzanne Hood, Associate Rector
suzannehood@christchurchnewbern.com

The Rev. Deacon Lisa Kirby
lisakirby1945@gmail.com

Jimi Paderick, Director of Church Life
jimipaderick@christchurchnewbern.com

Jacqueline Nappi, Director of Music
jacquelinenappi@christchurchnewbern.com

Hannah Hutchens, Director of Christian Formation
hannahhutchens@christchurchnewbern.com

Debbie Fodrie, Director of Growing in Grace
debbiefodrie@christchurchnewbern.com

Cindy Tripp, Finance Coordinator
cindytripp@christchurchnewbern.com

Sarah Risty-Davis, Volunteer Coordinator
sarahristydavis@christchurchnewbern.com

Betsy Downard, Communications Coordinator
betsydownard@christchurchnewbern.com


